


G&C 
January 1999 

Dear Stakeholder, 

We have agreed, in principle, to merge our defence electronics business, Marconi 

Electronic Systems, with British Aerospace. 

This agreement follows an extensive review of our strategic options with a range of 

potential partners. The Board of GEe concluded that in the long run the Marconi 

defence business would be better positioned as part of a larger, combined defence and 

aerospace business. Also, moving early to lead in the consolidation of Europe's 

aerospace and defence industries would offer the potential to create more value for our 

shareholders. We believe Marconi Electronic Systems is a world class business in its 

own right. Combined with SAe, the new company will be a global aerospace and 

defence company. Upon completion, our shareholders will own, on a fully diluted basis, 

36.7% of New BAe, an exciting new company. 

The newly focused GEC win be a major communications and technology company. It 

will be well placed to grow its communications and technology businesses and will have 

a strong balance sheet to fund both organic growth and acquisitions. GEC businesses 

already have a range of enviable positions in growing markets and a proven management 

team with an entrepreneurial approach to create further shareholder value. 

This decision takes GEC into an exciting new future - one which we believe will benefit 

employees, customers and shareholders alike. The agreement reached at this stage is 

subject to a number of conditions and approvals, and wi ll therefore take some time to 

complete. I shall keep you informed of progress. 

Yours sincerely, 

Lord Simpson 

Chief Executive 
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